
Term 4 Week 9 - 6/12/2022 

Phone:  03 5881 2045   Fax:  03 5881 5079 
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Principal: Liz Dudley 

Principal’s Message 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Welcome to the final newsletter for 2022. 
As we look back on the year, I am proud to 
acknowledge the dedication and remarkable work of 
our South school team. Our students have certainly had 
a year filled with amazing opportunities both in and out 
of the classroom. 
For me 2022, once again strongly highlighted the 
positive way that staff and families pulled together to 
support our students. So to our incredible community, I 
say thank you. Thank you for your support, enthusiasm, 
and commitment to your child’s learning.  
I wish you all a Merry Christmas and may you all enjoy a 
safe and relaxing break.  
 
Ministers for 2023 
Congratulations to Olivia Armytage, Seth Fuess, Travis 
Hanns, Olivia Jeffrey, Madison Keel, Marlie Mison, Grace 
O’Connor, Isabella Sommerfeld, Layla Werner and Jorja 
Woolston.  

Yr 6 Canberra Excursion 
Congratulations to our Yr 6 students who were 
wonderful ambassadors for our school during their 
recent four day excursion to Canberra. 
This week, students have been sharing some of the 
great learning experiences from their big trip. 
Highlights have included visits to Parliament House, the 
Australian War Memorial, Australian Institute of Sport, 
and the National Museum of Australia.  
Huge thanks to Miss 
Kerry, Mr Sundstrom, 
David Connolly, Emma 
Dennison and Neville 
Purtill for the time and 
effort they put into 
making the excursion 
run smoothly. 
The school would like to 
acknowledge 
contributions made by the Commonwealth 
Government as part of the Parliament and Civil 
Education Rebate (PACER) program, and our P&C 
Association for their ongoing generous support of this 
major excursion.  
 
Intensive Learn to Swim Program 
Our Intensive Learn to Swim Program is in its second 
week and the students are doing an incredible job 
learning new skills and building their confidence in the 

pool. Huge thanks to Cheryl McMillan for coordinating 
the program for us and to Mr Thomson, Hayley and Mr 
Morris for supporting our students. 
 
Ho Ho Ho for the Holidays! 
On the last day of Term 4, students are invited to dress 
up in their best Christmas outfit, to celebrate the 
holidays, and all their hard work over the year. Students 
do not need a gold donation; this is purely for fun.  
When: Friday 16th December 
What: Christmas colours and outfit 
 
Platinum Awards Presentation  
Presentation of certificates will take place on 
Wednesday the 7 th December at 10:45am in the hall. 
Families are asked to bring along a small plate to share 
for morning tea. 
 
Bell Ringing 
The traditional ringing of the ‘Arthur Lewis Bell’ for our 
Year 6 students and students leaving our school, will be 
held at 2:40pm on Friday 16th December.  
 
Yr 6 Graduation Dinner 
This is a wonderful evening where staff, families and 
students come together to formally acknowledge the 
efforts of our Year 6 students and wish them a fond 
farewell. The Graduation Dinner will be held next 
Tuesday 13th December, in the Cadillac Room at The 
Depot on Hardinge St, commencing at 6:30pm.  
 
Commendation Letters 
As part of the school’s award system, up to six students 
from each class will receive congratulatory 
commendation letters in the post in the coming weeks. 
The letters are an acknowledgement by all staff, of 
students who this semester have consistently: 
• Displayed exceptional learning habits; 
• Produced work to the best of their abilities. 
•  Exhibited excellent manners and posses a 

positive mindset towards their learning. 
Congratulations to all these students. 
NB Students are only eligible to receive a commendation letter 
biennially.   
 
Dates for 2023 
Staff Development Days: Friday 3rd and Monday 6th 
February  
Year 1- Year 6 commence: Tuesday 7th February 
Kinder Commence: Thursday 9th February  

Our Kindergarten students of 2023 will be 
involved in Best Start Interviews on the 6th, 7th and 8th of 
February.  
 
Student Reports 
Student reports will be sent home on Thursday 15th 
December.  
 
Liz Dudley   
(Principal) 



Class 
Principals  

Honour Cards 
Honour Cards  

Class Principals  
Honour Cards 

Honour Cards 2/3 Kawir Harper Bulmer Mason Williams 
Jed Fitzmaurice 
Sabrina Hasan 

K Kama Henry Dind Asher Parsons 
Laci Grant 

3 Warengel Monique Crothers Kaylee Barling 
Bella Dellahye 
Chloe Dennison 

K Kurruluk Niya Tamati Sophie Wade 
Lennox Wills 
Frankie O’Meley 

4 Wa 
 

Grace Kelly Kaylee Croaker 
Christopher Dixon 
Vivienne Thomson 
Gerard O’Donnell 

1 Tilip Payge Crampton Lucia Crane 
Mia Fitzmaurice 

5 Mapiyal 
 

Lena Seely Brittany DeTravers 
Reuben Rhook 
Flynn Crampton 
Lily Petersen 

1 Tuk Noah Barham Aminia Suyllivan 
Jye Benger 

5/6 Kurng 
Kurng 

Talen Barnes Nathan Coleman 
Noah Dunn 
Chance Bennett 
Hannah Reed 

2 Kuthun Nate Fitzpatrick Matilda McCartin 
Zach Salan 
Liam Sutton 

6 Ngarrayil Olivia DeTravers Mark Godfrey 
Sebastian Nelley 
Bailey Doncon 
Eliza Weir 

 

 

Back row: Cooper Pyle, Kayleah Harvey, Noah Dunn, Aleisha Howarth, Sofie Norrish, Reagan Hills, Laila 
White 

Front row: Emily Plant, Christopher Plant, Lachlan Jeffrey, Sabrina Hasan, Myla Parker, Monique Crothers, 
Cormick Hardman 

Shae Sullivan, Sophia Lehmann, Arabella Hayes, Leah White, Lincoln Arthur, Karis Miller, Indi Bulmer, Dusten 
Tresize, Henry Dind, Cooper DeTravers, Asher Parsons 



Christmas Raffle 
2022 Monster Christmas Hamper Raffle 
Our Monster Christmas Hamper raffle is our final 
P&C fundraiser for 2022. 
Donations & Raffle 
Tickets are Due this 
THURSDAY 8th 
December. 
Great Donation Ideas: 
Puddings, shortbreads, 
bon-bons, chocolates, 
colour popcorn, wrapping, cards, decorations 
Raffles will be drawn at Presentation Day 9th 
December.  
 

Canteen Reminder 
No Dim Sims or Sweet & Sour Sauce available for the 
balance of Term 4.  
 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER 

Week 9 -  
Starting 
5/12/22 

Lisa Pyle 

NO RECESS - 
Lunch orders only 
due to Presentation 
Day 
Kate Smith 

   

Week 10 -  
Starting 
12/12/22 

Steph 
Leetham 

Recess Help 
NEEDED 
Lauren Kelly (11am 
start) 

 
2023 Term Dates 

 Teachers Return Students Return Last day of Term 

Term 1 Friday 3rd/Monday 6th February 2023 • Yr 1-6 -Tuesday 7th February 
2023 

• Kinder -Thursday 9th February 
2023 

Thursday 6th April 2023 

Term 2 Monday 24th April 2023 Wed 27th April 2023 Friday 30th June 2023 

Term 3 Monday 17th July 2023 Tuesday 18th July 2023 Friday 22nd September 2023 

Term 4 Monday 9th October 2023 Monday 9th October 2023 Friday 15th December 2023 

Sporting House Captains 2023 
Boonoke 
Captains  
Lena-Maree Seely Cooper Gunn 
Vice Captains   
Vivienne Thomson Flynn Crampton 
 
Cornalla 
Captains  
Gabriella Crothers  Archie Beehag 
Vice Captains   
Danielle Nicholls  Mason Clent 
 
Mundiwa 
Captains  
Lara Redden  Bentley Hardman 
Vice Captains   
Brittany De travers  Reuben Rhook 
 
Warbreccan 
Captains  
Lily Petersen  Callan Glenn 
Vice Captains   
Ruby McDonnell  Logan Marshall 




